
Letter from the Rural Affairs, Islands and Natural 
Environment Committee to the Scottish Government on EU 
exit legislation  
 
Date: 29 November 2021 
 
From: Finlay Carson MSP, Convener of the Rural Affairs, Islands and Natural 

Environment Committee 
To: Mairi Gougeon MSP, Cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs and Islands 
 
Dear Cabinet Secretary, 
 
At its meeting on 24 November 2021, the Committee considered the provisions in 
the consent notification for the UK SI - The Ivory Prohibitions (Exemptions) (Process 
and Procedure) Regulations 2021.  
 
The Rural Affairs, Islands and Natural Environment Committee agreed to confirm 
that it is content for the Scottish Government to give consent to UK Ministers making 
regulations on its behalf in relation to this SI.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Finlay Carson, Convener of the Rural Affairs, Islands and Natural Environment 
Committee 


